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     I hope everyone is enjoying a wonderful summer. Southwest Georgia is ex-

tremely hot and humid, but the Park is majestic as ever. This is in large part be-

cause of the dedication and professionalism of the National Park Service. Super-

intendent Sellars and his staff ensure that the Park will endure for future genera-

tions. 

     The Memorial Day Service was dynamic; with the help of the Scouts and 

volunteers the Park was draped in Red, White and Blue, as our Nations flag 

stood before each stone and lined the Avenue. A personal friend of my family 

was the feature speaker, Colonel Tommy Carden, a highly decorated combat 

veteran who serves as the Assistant Adjutant General for the Georgia National 

Guard. His words were both poignant and inspirational. Hopefully we are wind-

ing down our troop commitment on foreign shores. But our Nationôs Treasure 

have shed their blood and laid down their lives. For this they will always be re-

membered. 

     Big events in the future for the Park: POW/MIA Recognition Week, Septem-

ber 16-20, 2015. Also this being the last year of the 150th Anniversary of the 

Civil War there will be final commemorative events taking place. We all know 

the history of the Park, but I would like to recap several important dates: 

     1865- The Civil War ends. Camp Sumter/the Prison is closed. 

     1965- Andersonville National Cemetery is established. 

     1995- The Andersonville Trust is established by the FOA 

     2015- Today the NHS is a vibrant and living tribute to the men and women  

          who sacrificed so much for this Nation. 

Update on the POW Traveling Exhibit, Victory from Within. 

It is presently located at East Tennessee State University in Johnson City, Tenn. The project is a great success, 

bringing knowledge and insight into the POW experience. Projects like this are only possible through your 

generous contributions. Please continue to support your NHS with your presence, funding and prayers. See 

you at the Park.  



Superintendentôs Corner 

By  Superintendent Charlie Sellers 

Dear Friends of Andersonville, 

     This May I had the privilege of participating in my first Memorial Day observance 

at Andersonville National Cemetery and it was an experience unlike any other.   There 

is something very moving about seeing the hundreds of volunteers who sweat through 

the early morning hours of the weekend; to ensure that the Avenue of Flags is set, that 

almost 20,000 flags are placed on gravesites, and that each visitor has a chair and a pro-

gram during our ceremony on Sunday.  The service continues even into Tuesday after the holiday weekend 

when fifty volunteers came back to the national cemetery to ensure that the flags were picked up and stored 

safely for use next year.  Some of the service is back breaking, monotonous, and it certainly is hot, but it is one 

of the most honorable things we do each year.  I had a wonderful time meeting the volunteers and community 

members who come out year after year and donate some of their time to ensure that Memorial Day continues 

to honor these service members and their families.  I also had the opportunity to speak with the veterans and 

active duty members who participate in the Memorial Day program.  This year, Col. Thomas Carden spoke 

eloquently about his connections to soldiers buried at Andersonville, and the impact their sacrifices had on his 

life.   

     Work in the national park continues even after Memorial Day, and my staff and I are excited to have a new 

group of seasonal workers joining us this summer.  More faces will be seen around the cemetery and at the 

museum.  These new employees bring fresh perspective and enthusiasm for the work of protecting this valua-

ble resource.  With more rangers on duty, there will be many more opportunities for programs about the pris-

on, cemetery and other prisoner of war experiences.  If you arenôt already, make sure to follow the parkôs Fa-

cebook page to keep up with these great opportunities.  

     This year is a remarkable one because it does not simply con-

clude the 150th anniversary of the Civil War, but it begins the dis-

cussion of what happens after a war.  How did soldiers and civil-

ians mourn, remember, and react to a reunited nation?  In Septem-

ber, we will join in that process of mourning, remembering and 

hopefully reacting to some of the needs of the community.  

Throughout the month of September we invite the friends of An-

dersonville to help us in a canned food drive.  The National Prison-

er of War Museum will be a drop site, and we are encouraging 

folks to bring canned food items to donate to the community food 

bank here in Sumter County.   Later in September, a mobile blood 

unit with the American Red Cross will be doing a drive at the Na-

tional Prisoner of War Museum.  We hope to draw attention to the 

good work they do, and help ñsave a lifeò at Andersonville.  

Thanks, 

Charlie Sellers 

tŀƎŜ н μ {ǳƳƳŜǊ нлмр                                                                                                                                       ǿǿǿΦŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƻŦŀƴŘŜǊǎƻƴǾƛƭƭŜΦƻǊƎ 



 

Stephanie Steinhorst 

Acting Chief of Interpretation and Education 

 

 

     This year had a rocky start with some keenly felt losses in 

staffing, but we are beginning to see the light at the end of 

the tunnel.   

     For the folks who have come to the museum over the last 

year, they have had the chance to follow the Andersonville 

prison experience in real time as we tracked the rise and fall 

of the prison population on our trusty white board.  Over that 

same period hundreds of visitors have walked or ridden in 

the footsteps of prisoners on our popular trolley tours and 

spent thousands of hours visiting the prison site and ceme-

tery.  New stories have been shared through the park Facebook page and in our video series called ñStories in 

Stoneò about individuals buried in the cemetery.  But this update shouldnôt just be about the past year, in fact, 

we are all looking forward to our final event of the Civil War 150th, which is now rapidly approaching.   

     As Superintendent Sellars has already introduced, we will be having a three-day event in September to con-

clude our commemorative period, but also begin a celebration of the National Park Serviceôs 100th birthday.  

Our September event will be the first of many Centennial programs and experiences that will hopefully help 

new visitors find their own special places at local, state, and federal parks.  In keeping with the idea of helping 

the community in a place where so many people suffered, we are working to host a canned food drive through-

out the entire month of September.  Any visitors to the park can drop off non-perishable items that will be do-

nated to the local food bank.   A blood drive will also take place at the park on the weekend of September 18th, 

to ensure that people in hospitals can get that important medical resource.  During the rest of the summer, we 

will be looking for even more opportunities to make this final commemoration of the Civil War matter to eve-

ryone. 

     Through the generous support of the Friends of Andersonville, the 

Sumter Players theater company will be putting on a production of Saul 

Levittôs ñAndersonville Trialò at the Historic Rylander Theater.  This pro-

duction will take place on September 10 ï 14, 2015.  For more information 

or to purchase tickets, you can visit www.sumterplayers.org or 

www.rylander.org.  This is a singular opportunity to watch a play that ex-

plores the important questions about justice, vengeance and the spaces in 

between.    

     On Friday, September 18th the park will have the opening event for the Civil War weekend, as well as ac-

knowledging the veterans who come every year as part of The Ride Home.  This group of living legends will 

be joining our visitors to learn more about the history of the Civil War prison at the opening ceremony which 

begins at 10:00 am.  On Friday afternoon, Brig. Gen. Rhonda Cornum will be speaking about her experiences 

as a POW.  If you cannot make her program on Friday, Brig. Gen. Cornum will also be speaking at the Convo-

cation service at Georgia Southwestern State University on Wednesday, September 16 at 11:00 am.  Programs, 

with guest speakers, will be occurring throughout the day on Friday and everyone is invited back to the park at 

7:30 pm to take a drive around the prison site and view the almost 13,000 luminaries.  Each representing a life 

of a United States soldier that perished at Andersonville during 1864 and 1865. The luminary loop will be 

open to vehicles from 7:30 to 10:30 pm.  The National Prisoner of War Museum and national cemetery will be 

closed during this event.   
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     On Saturday, September 19th the park will host its signature event entitled 

ñThe Funeral for 13,000.ò Programs and special features will be offered on-

site from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm, with the Funeral for 13,000 service taking place 

at Andersonville National Cemetery beginning at 1:00 pm.  This will be the 

funeral service that these prisoners of war did not receive.  Guest speakers 

from across the country and right here in Georgia will participate in this mov-

ing tribute.  In the evening, the luminary loop will be open for just one more 

night on Saturday from 7:30 ï 10:30 pm.  Saturday will be your last opportunity to share this with your friends 

and family.  More details about the event will be released in July and August.  Volunteer opportunities will be 

posted closer to the event, and we hope that many of our Friends will come and help in this monumental event.   

     Finally, on Sunday, September 20th programs will be offered around the park from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm.  A 

concluding program will take place at 4:00 pm.  This weekend will be an amazing opportunity for locals and 

folks from thousands of miles away to share in the experience, and remember the sacrifices of these Civil War 

soldiers and civilians.   

     This summer the division of Interpretation at Andersonville National Historic Site is pleased to welcome 

three new seasonal rangers, Ranger Tom, Ranger Jennifer and Ranger Evan!  We hope that you have an op-

portunity to stop by the museum and chat with them about all their new research and programs.  

 

      

     Memorial Day represents a time for the nation to 

pause, remember and honor the service of deceased vet-

erans.  For many Americans, the weekend marks the un-

official beginning of summer and includes activities such 

as backyard barbeques or vacations to a lake or beach. 

For others, the weekend is a time for somber remem-

brance of family members and friends whose sacrifices 

are recognized by a grateful nation. Beginning with citi-

zen gatherings nearly 150 years ago, Memorial Day is 

the most significant annual ceremony in Andersonville 

National Cemetery. Today, this patriotic holiday is ob-

served by the National Park Service at Andersonville 

with a multi-day series of activities. This service is al-

ways traditionally held on Sunday, to allow veterans and families to participate in as many Memorial Day ac-

tivities as they desire.   

    Colonel Thomas M. Carden, Assistant Adjutant General of the Georgia Army National Guard was  the fea-

tured speaker at the annual Memorial Day Service in Andersonville National Cemetery.  

     Colonel Carden enlisted in the Georgia Army National Guard as an infantryman in 1986. He was commis-

sioned as a second lieutenant in August 1989 after completing officer candidate school through the Georgia 

Military Institute.  Carden commanded the 560th Battlefield Surveillance Brigade and the Georgia Army Na-

tional Guardôs Recruiting and Retention Battalion. He has also served as the Georgia Army National Guard 

deputy chief of staff for personnel, operations officer for the 122nd Rear Operations Center and as the execu-

tive officer for the 2nd Battalion, 121st Infantry Regiment. Additionally, Carden served as the operations of-

ficer for the 2nd Battalion, 121st Infantry Regiment. While serving in this capacity, he deployed to Bosnia, 

Herzegovina as part Operation Joint Forge. In 2005, Carden deployed to Iraq as the effects coordinator for the 

48th Infantry Brigade Combat Team. Colonel Carden has connections to Sumter County, having graduated 

from Georgia Southwestern State University in Americus with a Bachelor of Science in History.  
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On the morning of Saturday, May 23, scouting groups and other volunteers from across the state of Georgia 

remembered and honored the sacrifices of the men and women of the U.S. Armed Forces by decorating the 

nearly 20,000 gravesites within the cemetery with American flags.  
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